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Subs are due…..Please pay the subs of $75 when 
you can, or by our BSB 105057 Acc 240342840 and 
your name. Thanks 19 members have paid. 

Concert cancellation…...I have received a 
phone call from the Concert Manager for 
the Maitland concert we had scheduled 
for Sat 17th August, to be cancelled for 
this year. We could include them as a 
venue for a concert in 2025. 

Welcome to our latest Sponsor…. 
Thanks to Jeff Gerrard we have been sponsored 
by the Lobethal Bakery for $500 for this year. 
We will be using some of their bakery items 
when we need to do the catering for the visit 
from Chor Farmer. Thanks again Jeff.  
We still await the replies from 2 other business-
es that have been approached. This year we 
have received $6,000 from Hughes Construction, 
$300 from Klose’s Supermarket, $250 from Ade-
laide Hills Toyota, and now a further $500 from 
the Lobethal Bakery   Total of $7,050. A letter of 
thanks has been emailed to the Lobethal  
Bakery. 

Payment for the Concert at LHI…… 
We received $665 for the Concert as the people 
who attend the concert give a donation, and 
not a fee for entrance. We will discuss the dis-
tribution of the funds at the next Exec meeting 
as the LHI people wish that some of the pay-
ment is given to our Scholarship fund. We have 
sent an email to Jan Summers the Concert Man-
ager at LHI. 

Clean up after Soup night… I received a phone call 
from Sally the (sec of the hall) saying that  we 
need to check that everything is packed away. 
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Coffee & Soup Roster….  Next “chefs”  
on 18th June are Peter Hardy and Fred 
Maiolo  for the Soup night.  Our overall 
TOTAL is $358.40 Thank You. 
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Peoples Choice Raffle….. Yes you can purchase tickets 
for the lottery. Type in People First Community 
Lottery, then Lobethal Harmony club, then Buy Tick-
ets and buy the quantity of tickets you would like. All 
the proceeds come to the Lobethal Harmony Club. 
Only 2people have bought tickets.   
Combined Rehearsal… To be held on Sunday 14th July 
with the Fleurier Choir at  St Columba’s church 1pm.. 
Travel down Cross Road over Unley Road to 3 Rose-
vear St Hawthorn. 

Next Concert 16th June Murray Bridge 
Uniting Sound check 1pm.Mud map is 
available for you.  

Movie Night ……. 
The Fund Raising committee wish to thank all of the 
club members and their wives and partners for their 
willingness to be involved on Friday May 31st. It was 
cold which may have prevented people from coming, 
however the funds details as shown below indicate 
we did have a successful night financially and I know 
that the people who did attend enjoyed the night.  
A big THANK YOU to all the members , wives and 
partners who assisted with the packing up at the end, 
it  was good to restore the hall as we received it. 
Funds from the Movie Night….. 
Tickets Sales   
$1,260 
-  160 Float 
$1,100.  

Raffle  
$573.70 
-    50 Float 
$523.70 

Auction 
$1,265 
-    510 Float 
$735 

Movie Night….. 
Total Profit at this stage. 
$2,368. 70  
We still await the cost of the Hire of 
the Hall. Sally the Centennial Hall 
secretary helped us when several 
people paid for their tickets via the 
Centennial Hall direct transfer. We 
will negotiate our payment for the 
hire of the hall when the Invoice is  
finally prepared . 

Busy bee.. 
We have 
arranged 
with the 
school to 
prepare  
the  
friendship 
garden 
with 

plants, and shrubs on Monday June 
24th beginning at 10 am. The stu-
dents from the school will plant the  
trees at 2:10pm. Cornerstone college 
will prepare an automatic watering 
system for the Friendship Garden.  


